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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, October 11, 2016
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, October 11, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Larry Brooks, Cary Worthy, Helen Sharpe, Brenda Sykes, and Guy Sinclair. Grace Baldwin was absent. Staff members present were Nathan Page, Planning Director, Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician and Frank Glover, Planning Intern.
Chair Larry Brooks called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission.
1. Pledge of Allegiance and opening invocation by Larry Brooks.
2.  Approve minutes of the August 9, 2016 meeting. Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve and Guy Sinclair seconded. All voted aye. 

3. Discussion regarding formal recommendation regarding the North Main Street Historic District. Nathan Page stated he was requested by the Commission to draft what the Certificate of Appropriateness may look like and any changes can be made if the Commission requests anything be changed. 
Guy Sinclair made a motion that the current handbook be amended that it is not applicable to the N Main Street District. There was no second to that motion, therefore it fell to the floor.
Helen Sharpe gave a handout to everyone explaining the difference between a National Register Historic District and a Local Historic District. Ms. Sharpe stated the National Register identifies and the Local District protects. Ms. Sharpe also read some from an article in the Times News newspaper from August 11th about Alamance County History being destroyed. Ms. Sharpe made a motion to recommend the City Council adopt the Local Historic District, second by Cary Worthy. Some members of the Commission expressed concern for a different set of regulations for homes within versus outside the District. The vote was 2 to 3 denied with Larry Brooks, Guy Sinclair and Brenda Sykes dissenting. 
Mr. Page gave the Commission an overview of the applications he received for the Façade Grant Program which will be on the agenda at the next meeting. He mentioned that the City of Graham had increased the funding for that grant from $10,000 to $15,000.











Respectfully submitted, 











Martha Johnson

